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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: 


October 20, 1967 

Groundbreaking took place today (October 20 - 2:00 p.m.) for a new 
Los Angeles City Fire Station, which is to be built at 12032 Balboa Blvd. 

in Granada Hills. 

A host of City officials and community leaders participated in the 
brief ceremony which took place at the site where the new fire station is 
to be built. Among those in attendance were: Councilman Nowell, in whose 
district the station will be located; Fire Commission President Lee Hamer, 
a Granada Hills resident , City Fire Chief Hay Hill; Walter Adolphson, 

President of the Granada Hills Chamber of Commerce; Jerry Motz, general 
contractor for the project; Frank Wilcox, Honorary Mayor of Granada Hills, 
and Marvin Levin, representing the City's Bureau of Public Buildings. 

Funds for the new station will come from the 1959 Fire Bonds. Accord- 
ing to Fire Chief Ray Hill the facility will house an engine company with 

a complement of fifteen personnel. The Chief stated, “When the new engine 
company is activated, it will fill a gap in the immediate fire protection 
services for the residents of the Granada Hills area." 

The construction contract has been awarded to the Motz Construction 
Company, 8737 Venice Boulevard. Total construction costs are estimated 
at $142,288.00. Estimated opening date for the new station will be 

June 1, 1968. 
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